
Before the 
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 

Washington, D.C. 20554 

In the Matter of  )
) 

Telia Company AB,  )
Transferor )

)
Telia Carrier U.S. Inc., )      SCL-T/C-20201015-00046 
Licensee )

)
and Oura BidCo US, Inc.,  )  
Transferee )

) 
Application for Consent to Transfer  )
Indirect Control of Cable Landing   )
License Authorization  )

NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF  
APPLICATION FOR CONSENT TO TRANSFER CONTROL OF  

CABLE LANDING LICENSE AUTHORIZATION 

On October 15, 2020, Telia Company AB (“Telia Company”), Telia Carrier U.S. Inc. 

(“Telia Carrier”) and Oura BidCo US, Inc. (“Oura BidCo US”) (collectively, “Applicants”) filed 

an application seeking the Federal Communications Commission (“the Commission”)’s consent 

to transfer control of Telia Carrier’s interest in the TAT-14 submarine cable to Oura BidCo US.1

Pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 1.748, the Applicants notify the Commission of the withdrawal of that 

application and request that it be dismissed without prejudice, because the TAT-14 submarine 

cable was retired from service on December 15, 2020 and has been powered down.2  As a result, 

the cable is no longer operational. 

1 See IBFS File Nos. SCL-LIC-19990303-00004, SCL-MOD-20040301-00011.  
2 Sprint Communications Company, L.P., on behalf of the TAT-14 submarine cable co-licensees, notified the 
Commission of the planned retirement on March 26, 2020.  See File No. SCL-MOD-20040301-00011, DA 20-369, 
Report No. SCL-00267 (Apr. 2, 2020).  



This notice of withdrawal in no way affects the Applicants’ joint application seeking 

consent to transfer control of Telia Carrier’s domestic and international Section 214 

authorizations to Oura BidCo US.3  The parties look forward to working with the Commission to 

secure the necessary approvals to transfer control of those authorizations. 

Respectfully submitted, 

    /s/                                  .

Markus Larsson 
SE-169 94 Solna, Sweden 
Tel. +46 771 990100 
markus.larsson@teliacompany.com  
For Telia Company AB 

    /s/                                  .

Brian McHugh 
2325 Dulles Corner Boulevard 
Herndon, VA 20171 
Tel. (703) 546-4000 
brian.mchugh@teliacompany.com  
For Telia Carrier U.S. Inc.

    /s/                                  .

Jan Christer Mikael Lundin 
Norrlandsgatan 12 
111 44 Stockholm, Sweden 
Tel.  +46(0) 70 27 80 584 
mikael.lundin@polheminfra.se  
For Oura BidCo US, Inc. 

December 22, 2020 

3 See File No. ITC-T/C-20201015-00183; WC Docket No. 20-344. 


